Minutes from the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders

January 16th, 2024, General Meeting

President Caleb Flory called the meeting to order at 6:59 PM at Idaho Pizza in Meridian and the Pledge of
Allegiance was recited.

Caleb thanked the outgoing board members from 2023: Patty Davis, Kelly Dwello, and Bob Thurston. He
announced the new officers for 2024: Mike McMahan (Secretary), Kellie Flory (Treasurer), Bill McBroom (VP)
and Caleb President.

Caleb passed out sign-up sheets to give members the opportunity to assist with Sponsorships, Trail
maintenance, Leading rides, social events, Political information, and everything else. He also announced that
we received $900 from Parks & Rec for the cattle guard project.

Due to the Christmas Party in December, there were no meeting minutes. Kellie Flory stated that the
Christmas party came in within its budget for the year.

Kellie read the Treasurer’s report. Kelly Dwello made a motion to approve, which was seconded by Bob
Thurston and the motion passed.

Kelly Dwello gave the membership report.
Sam Castor gave an update on the Sportsman’s show, stating that he has all the help he needs at this point.
Caleb went through upcoming rides for the month.

Karen Crosby, the new President of the Idaho State ATV association gave an update regarding Silver City plans
and urged everyone to respond to the plan within the comment period which end 2/12/2024. She also took
guestions. Kellie passed out QR Codes with a link to the comment form.

Caleb and Bob Thurston talked about the current-year sponsors: Dennis Dillon, Alpine powersports, Edge
performance sports & Birds of Prey ....and urged supporting our sponsors and taking advantage of discounts
given.

Caleb gave the past board members who were present awards for their service.

Caleb announced that to encourage RSVP’ing to meetings on Meetup, he will occasionally give away prizes
drawn from a list of those who did RSVP. Karen Crosby drew for the January prize which was awarded to
Marilyn Blades.

Wally Newton made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Karen Crosby and the motion passed.



